Town of Woodstock Selectmen's Meeting Tuesday, November 14, 2017

Selectmen: Jim Fadden, Joel Bourassa

Staff: Judy Welch

Public: Michael Donahue, Patrick Griffin

Joel called the meeting to order at 6:32 p.m. Jim seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Public Participation:

Mike Donahue/Potato Hill Road:

Mike Donahue expressed his gratitude and thanked the Board for their support in repairing Potato Hill Road.

Minutes of the October 31, 2017 Meeting:

Jim motioned to accept the minutes of the October 31, 2017 Selectmen's Meeting. Joel seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Budgets:

The Board reviewed budgets and equipment replacement schedules for the Tax Collector, Planning Board, Police Department, Ambulance, Fire Department, Building Inspector, Emergency Management, Library, and Conservation Commission.

Jim motioned to approve budgets as presented for the Tax Collector, Planning Board, Police Department, Ambulance, Fire Department, Building Inspector, Emergency Management, Library, and Conservation Commission. Joel seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Application/Cascade Park/Darcy & Berry:

The Board reviewed an application from Elizabeth Darcy and Brandt Berry to use Cascade Park on October 12, 2018 for a wedding ceremony. The required fee and insurance coverage has been received. Gil motioned to approve the application. Joel seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Old Business:

Infrastructure Improvements/Old Fire House:

The Board reviewed the scope of work, prepared by Gil Rand, for the repairs at the old fire house. Discussion was tabled. No action taken.

Infrastructure Improvements/Town Office Building:

Joel motioned to prepare an RFP for architectural services for the renovation and expansion of the town office building. Jim seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

New/Other Business:

The Board reviewed the final 2017 Tax Rate Breakdown prepared by the Department of Revenue. Judy pointed out that the Town portion of the tax rate dropped .51 cents.

Joel motioned to adjourn the Selectmen's Meeting at 8:02 p.m. Jim seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

November 28, 2017